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Metropolitan King County Council
Committee of the Whole

STAFF REPORT

	Agenda Item:
	8
	Name:
	Andy Micklow

	Proposed No.:
	2022-0409
	Date:
	October 17, 2022




SUBJECT

Proposed Ordinance 2022-0409 would approve an annexation of approximately 1.36 acres into King County Fire District 43.

SUMMARY

State law[footnoteRef:1] requires the County to effectuate an annexation into a fire district, and to determine whether there are any debt obligations to apportion to the annexation area property owners. [1:  Chapter 52.04 RCW regulates annexations by Fire Protection Districts.] 


Fire District 43 (the District) and the proposed annexation area have completed the other statutory requirements for an annexation into the Fire District. County approval is the final step in the process. This ordinance completes that step.

BACKGROUND 

Fire District 43 provides fire suppression and emergency services to the Maple Valley area, within Council District 9. 

The 1.36-acre parcel proposed for annexation is not currently located within a fire protection district. Surrounding parcels receive fire protection services from Fire District 43. According to the notice of intention, "the purpose of this action is to adjust a legal boundary to include the subject parcel into a fire protection district to ensure the legal provision of fire protection and emergency medical services." 

ANALYSIS

Under RCW 52.04.011, the Council has two requirements in the annexation process.  First, the Council must make a determination of whether there are any debt obligations to apportion to the proposed annexation area property owners, and second, the Council must enter an order effectuating the annexation once the other statutory requirements for annexation have been satisfied.

Debt Obligations. The petitioners are not assuming any pre-existing financial obligations of the Fire District, and a finding to this effect is in Section 3 of the Proposed Ordinance.

Statutory Requirements. The other statutory requirements, including a petition by the owners and acceptance by the District, environmental review, a public hearing, a resolution accepting the annexation by the District, certification by the King County Assessor, and review by the Boundary Review Board, have been completed. A finding to this effect is in Section 1 of the Proposed Ordinance.

ATTACHMENTS

1. Proposed Ordinance 2022-0409 with attachments
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